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Decision A-8400/2015 of 21 March 2016: 

 

No administrative assistance in response to group requests from the 
Netherlands  
 

In its decision A-8400/2015 of 21 March 2016, the Swiss Federal Administrative Court 

ruled that no administrative assistance may be provided in response to the group request 

submitted by the Dutch tax authorities on 23 July 2015. The protocol to the revised dou-

ble tax treaty with the Netherlands clearly states that group requests not disclosing any 

names are not permitted. The appeal by a Dutch client of UBS is thus affirmed and there-

fore the details of his banking relationship may not be disclosed to the Dutch authorities.  

 

On 23 July 2015, the Dutch tax authorities (“Belastingdienst”) submitted a request for administra-

tive assistance in respect of UBS banking details and on the basis of the double tax treaty of 26 

February 2010 between Switzerland and the Kingdom of the Netherlands (the “DTT-NL”). Rather 

than disclosing any client names in its request, the Belastingdienst merely indicated the criteria 

for identifying the UBS clients covered by the request.  

 

The protocol to the DTT-NL clearly states that the treaty prohibits group requests that do not dis-

close any names. This protocol is an integral part of the DTT-NL and it is therefore binding under 

international law. Furthermore, neither the mutual agreement on the DTT-NL (concluded by the 

competent Swiss and Dutch authorities) nor the Commentary on the OECD Model Tax Conven-

tion can change anything in this regard. As the DTT-NL prohibits group requests that do not dis-

close any names, the corresponding provisions of the Swiss Tax Administrative Assistance Act 

of 28 September 2012 and the Swiss Tax Administrative Assistance Ordinance of 20 August 

2014 do not apply. Switzerland is therefore not permitted to provide any administrative assis-

tance in tax matters under the revised DTT-NL in response to group requests that do not dis-

close the names of the persons involved in the examination or investigation. For this reason, the 

Swiss Federal Tax Administration is not permitted to grant the request for administrative assis-

tance submitted on 23 July 2015. The Swiss Federal Administrative Court has thus affirmed the 

appeal.  

 

The decision can be appealed before the Swiss Federal Court within the restrictions of Art. 84a 

of the Swiss Federal Court Act of 17 June 2005 (i.e. if the legal question at stake is of fundamen-

tal importance or if the case is particularly significant for other reasons, a decision to be made by 

the Swiss Federal Court).  
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